


3rd Sunday after Pentecost                                                 18 June 2023 
 

Welcome to the Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine 

The Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine is pleased to welcome you. We are an apostolate of the Archdiocese of Saint Louis faithful to the teachings of 
the Church and striving to grow as a family of faith through the celebration of the Traditional Latin Mass and other Sacraments.    
 

In the First Book of The Confessions, the other great St. Augustine (of Hippo) wrote the following: “Thou hast made us for Thyself and our hearts are restless 
until they find rest in Thee.” Whether you are curious about the traditional Latin Mass and interested in exploring its beauty, searching for a parish community 
where you and your family will feel at home, or seeking rest for your heart, we hope that the Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine can provide that 
respite for you. 
 

Our bulletin serves to provide information about the weekly activities occurring here at the Oratory.  Along with our website (www.stlouislatinmass.com), 
the bulletin is your point of contact with the ever-increasing activities at the Oratory. I hope this will give you some sense of the grace of God, the love of 
Jesus Christ, and work of the Holy Spirit in our midst. I am delighted that God has brought you here! Oremus pro invicem! 
—The Very Reverend Monsignor C. Eugene Morris, Rector 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

MASS AND SACRAMENTS 
Sunday Masses 

 6:30 am (Low Mass) 
 8:00 am (Low Mass) 
 11:30 am (High Mass) 

 

Weekday Masses 
 Monday & Friday: 12:15 pm 
 Tuesday & Thursday: 7:00 am 
 Wednesday: 6:30 pm 
 First Friday: 7:15 pm 
 First Saturday: 8:15 am 

 

Confession 
 Monday & Friday: 11:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 Wednesday: 5:00 – 6:00 pm 
 First Friday: 6:00 – 7:00 pm 
 First Saturday: 7:00 – 8:00 am 

 
Infant Baptism – Baptisms are normally scheduled on 
the 2nd and 3rd Saturdays of the month beginning at 10:00 
am.  Families expecting newborns and anticipating that 
they will be baptized here at the Oratory should schedule 
their baptism at the earliest convenience by contacting the 
Oratory office. 
 
Adult Baptism – If you are interested in becoming 
Catholic or an adult Catholic not yet confirmed, please 
contact the Oratory office for more information about 
adult catechesis. 
 
Matrimony – Please contact the Oratory office at least 
six months prior to the desired date for the rite of 
marriage.  The date is reserved after consultation and 
confirmation from the Rector of the Oratory. 
 
Extreme Unction/Visitation of the Sick – Contact 
the Oratory to arrange the sacrament either at home or in 
the hospital. 
 
 
 

STAFF 
 Rector: Msgr. C. Eugene Morris 

rector@oratorysga.org  
 Deacon: Deacon Steve Pieper, MD 

deacon@oratorysga.org 
 Administrative Assistant: Mrs. Donna Mueller 

office@oratorysga.org  
 Facilities Manager: Joseph Balderrama 

facilities@oratorysga.org  
 Oratory Co-Op 

Contact: Cory Grizzle  
co-op@oratorysga.org 

 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) 
Contact: Jake Fowler   
ccd@oratorysga.org 

 Altar servers 
Contact: Msgr. Morris 
servers@oratorysga.org  

 Altar and Rosary Society 
Contact: Erin Turntine  
altarandrosary@oratorysga.org 

 Knights of Columbus 
kofc17355@oratorysga.org  

 Troops of Saint George 
Contact: Philip Blaxton  
tsg@oratorysga.org  

 Oratory Schola: 
 Contact: Nicholas Kalinowski 
 schola@oratorysga.org 

 Choir 
 Contact: Elisabeth Kenney 
 choir@oratorysga.org 

 Young Adults  
youngadults@oratorysga.org 

 Oratory Events 
events@oratorysga.org  

 Almonry of Ss. Gregory & Augustine 
almonry@oratorysga.org  

 Online Giving  
https://www.osvhub.com/st-louis-latin-mass 
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A MORNING IN THE HEARTS OF JESUS AND 
MARY  
Join us on the Memorial of the Immaculate Heart of Mary on 
Saturday, June 17th from 9 a.m. to Noon at St. Peter Parish in 
St. Charles for two talks by author, speaker, radio and TV 
guest, Shane Kapler: “The Biblical Roots of Marian 
Consecration” and “Jesus’ Heart: Source of Catholic Prayer.” 
Then finish the morning by “marrying” the praying of the 
Rosary to that of the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  
 
Admission is $10 for individuals (or $30 max for families), with 
all money going to the Institute’s mission of sharing the thought 
of St. John Paul II and Benedict XVI. Register in advance at 
CatholicHumanism.org (on the “Events” page). 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
THE GLORIA IN EXCELSIS: CHILDREN’S 
CHANT CAMP 
Hosted at Epiphany of Our Lord by Father Michael Rennier and 
taught by Jeff and Wendy Wisniewski, this chant camp is for 
children K-12. We meet 7:45-12noon the week of July 10-14. 
During the week, the children learn to chant a Mass setting 
from the Liber and, at the end of the week, they provide the 
music for the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. This year, the end of 
week Mass will be hosted at the Oratory of Ss. Gregory & 
Augustine on Friday night, 14 July at 6:30pm. For more 
information and to register, go to our website 
- https://epiphanystl.org/choir-camp. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CONFIRMATION AND FIRST HOLY 
COMMUNION 
Congratulations to those who received the sacrament of 
Confirmation this past Saturday and to those who received their 
First Holy Communion. Please pray for them, their parents, 
teachers and catechists. 
 

1ST HOLY COMMUNICANTS 
 Silas Buyle,  
 Charlotte Daub 
 Dominic Green 
 Teddy Grizzle 
 William Hayes 
 Anna Horan 
 Robert Jones 
 Sean Kenney 
 Louis Kenney 
 Damien Leljedal 
 Frances Moritz 
 Clare Prewitt 
 Clare Simmons 
 John Paul Sinak 
 Cabhan Ten Eyck 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
NEWLY CONFIRMED  

 Benedict Armesto (St. Christopher) 
 Castor James Armesto (St. Maximilian Kolbe) 

 Gianna Blackford (St. Gianna Molla) 
 Anastasia Blaxton (St. Agnes) 
 Paul Brant (St. Daniel the Prophet) 
 Massimo Brex (St. George) 
 Paul Buckley (St. Peter) 
 Gabriel Campbell (St. Michael the Archangel) 
 Penelope Daub (St. Therese of Lisieux) 
 Joseph DiCarlo (St. Francis of Assisi) 
 Scott Fowler (St. Peter) 
 Malcolm Harris (St. Raphael the Archangel) 
 Marcel Haulard (St. John the Apostle) 
 William Hayes (St. Michael the Archangel) 
 Benedict Horan (St. Gregory the Great) 
 Brigid Jones (St. Rose) 
 Elaine Kenney (The Blessed Virgin Mary) 
 Abigail Lund (St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross) 
 Jacob Lund (St. Tarcisius) 
 Daniel Ortmann (St. Padre Pio) 
 Justin Ortmann (St. George) 
 Dominic Raymond (St. Maximilian Kolbe) 
 John Wayne Santschi (St. Noah) 
 Hunter Cole Scarfino (St. Michael the Archangel) 
 Philomena Schulte (The Blessed Virgin Mary) 
 Katherine Streiler (St. Veronica) 

 +++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ALL THINGS NEW 
For information regarding All Things New and the Oratory 
please refer to the enclosed letter. You can also access all this 
information on our website (stlouislatinmass.com) and on the 
Archdiocesan webpage: archstl.org. All the Priest assignments 
can be accessed online at stlouisreview.com.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ORATORY SCHOLA 
Laudetur Iesus Christus!  The men’s Schola is pleased to announce 
that they are hosting Dr. David Foley from Saskatchewan, 
Canada for an extended visit. Dr. Foley holds his degree in 
Medieval Studies from the University of Toronto. In addition 
to helping us make more Hours of the Divine Office and their 
traditional chants accessible to the faithful at our Oratory, Dr. 
Foley will contribute to our parish by transmitting his 
knowledge of Latin, medieval manuscripts, and biblical 
commentaries to the community. Please stay tuned for updates 
to our liturgical schedule and devotional publications. For 
more information about the Schola and the different ways you 
may collaborate with us, please refer to the bulletin insert or 
visit us as scholastl.org. Pax Domini vobiscum! 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
OFFICE HOURS 
Please note that the office will be closed on Fridays during July 
and August.  Also, as a reminder, the office will be closed 
Wednesday-Friday, 21-23 June.  Please plan accordingly. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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A/C UPDATE 
We appreciate your patience as we navigate the ongoing issues 
with the A/C compressor for church.  Unfortunately, the part 
that is needed for it to work properly is on back-order.  The 
company who services our unit hopes to have the part within 
the next week or so. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CONGRATULATION -- NEWLY ORDAINED 
PRIESTS 
Yesterday at the Cathedral Basilica of St. Louis, Saturday, 28 
May 2023, the Archdiocese of Saint Louis ordained five me to 
the sacred and Holy priesthood: 

 Rev. Allen Boedecker 
 Rev. Jacob Braun 
 Rev. Joshua Deters 
 Rev. Ryan Quarnstrom 
 Rev. Jacob Wessel 

We give thanks to God for continued spiritual blessings on the 
Archdiocese; we pray for these newly ordained priests and the 
sacrificial service they are undertaking; we pray for an increase 
of priestly vocations and vocations to consecrated religious life  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CONGRATULATIONS -- GRADUATES 
Congratulations to all those who were graduated this spring 
from grade school, high school and college. Blessings to the 
parents, family and friends who sustained and supported all the 
recent graduates from the Oratory of Ss. Gregory and 
Augustine.  Know of the prayers of this whole community as 
you move to the next phase of your life and your on-going 
journey with the Lord and Holy Mother the Church 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS/MEN’S GROUP 
The Oratory Men’s Group, the Knights of Columbus council 
#17355, will meet again on Thursday, June 22 at 7:00 pm in 
the St. Joseph Room. Refreshments will be provided. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
DURING THE SUMMER MONTHS 
During the summer months there will be several times that 
daily Mass is cancelled during the week.  I will be giving a 
retreat, participating in several conferences and taking some 
vacation time. If it is possible that a priest is available, then the 
schedule will remain as usual.  There will always be a priest 
present for Holy Mass on Sundays. The Mass intentions for days 
that there is no Holy Mass are still fulfilled by me when I 
celebrate Holy Mass that day. I appreciate both the patience and 
the prayers of the faithful of the Oratory. Know that you are 
always in my daily prayers. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CELL PHONES 
There have been an increasing number of cell phones ringing 
during Holy Mass. Please be sure to silence your cell phones 
before entering Church.  Thank you in advance for your 
cooperation. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
COFFEE HOUR 
Coffee hour will be taking a summer vacation starting this week 
and will resume in early September.  We are in need of space 

to stage all of the moving pieces during the transition; will be 
using the St. Joseph Room to enable us to complete the 
necessary projects during the next couple of months.  Please 
consult the calendar for any changes to the schedule.  If you are 
interested in helping with set up/clean up once we resume 
coffee hours this fall, please contact Stephanie Maret at 314-
972-2900 or Stephanie.French.Maret@gmail.com.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
MASS INTENTIONS 
The celebration of Holy Mass for particular intentions, 
especially for our beloved faithful departed, reflects the faith of 
our community in the transformative power of the sacramental 
grace of God. Please continue to have Holy Masses offered for 
particular intentions. At this juncture, the calendar at the 
Oratory is full for 2023.  Any Holy Mass intentions received 
going forward will be placed on the calendar for 2024.  Please 
contact the rector with any questions or concerns. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
SCHEDULING BAPTISMS 
The Oratory is blessed with a growing community that is 
evident by the increased number of baptisms. Given that the 
Oratory (for the time being shares) the space with St. Luke the 
Evangelist along with the other liturgical rites celebrated by the 
Oratory itself, it is prudent to schedule baptisms on the 2nd and 
3rd Saturdays of the month beginning at 9:30 am.  There will 
be Saturdays that no baptisms can be scheduled because of 
various liturgical events but keeping baptism on these two 
Saturdays will assist in scheduling for both parents and the 
Oratory. Families expecting newborns and anticipating that 
they will be baptized here at the Oratory, should schedule their 
baptism at the earliest convenience.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK  
In your charity, please pray for the following members of the 
Oratory who are ill: William Allen, husband of Barbara Allen; 
Jim Griffin, husband of Kay Griffin; Jeanmarie DeCoster; 
Shane Kiser, husband of Maggie Kiser; Siena Koschoff, 
daughter of Daniel & Katie Koschoff; Dotty Kuhlmann, mother 
of Donna Mueller; Michael Norfleet, son of Marsha Norfleet; 
Elizabeth Ryan; Deacon Steve Pieper; Christi Reinlein, Monica 
Sampson, friend of Msgr. Morris; Patrick Schneider; and 
Kathleen McCarthy Smith, mother of Susan Pickert. 
 
Also, if you are aware of members of the Oratory who are sick 
or you yourself are sick and/or hospitalized and in need of 
prayers, please contact the Oratory at the earliest moment so 
that prayers can be offered for you and your loved ones. 
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FROM THE RECTOR  
The infinite mercy of God should be a constant source of contemplation for us as we navigate our lives of faith in this world. The Epistle from St. 
Peter reminds us of the temptations that are present in the world and the strength to resist them comes only from Christ. We are all too aware of the 
times we succumb to temptation and must again return to God, beg His forgiveness and rejoice in His Divine Mercy. As often as we might fall, Our 
Lord is always there to lift us up if only we are able to remain steadfast and constant. Our Savior manifests His desire to save us and raise us up through 
the parable in our Gospel from St. Luke. The Lord goes after the Lost Sheep and each time we stray the Good Shepherd is there to bring us back to 
the fold.  These images provide content for reflection but should also motivate us to strive mightily to always remain with the Lord.  The constancy 
required for the journey of faith is not easy to achieve, but through His mercy and grace all things are indeed possible. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
UPCOMING EVENTS  

 Sunday, 18 June: Prime @ 7:20 am; Terce @ 11:10 am; and 
Vespers @ 4:30 pm 

 Wednesday, 21 June: Holy Hour @ 5:00 – 6:00 pm; Compline @ 
7:15 pm 

 Wednesday-Friday, 21-23 June: Rectory Office Closed 

 Sunday, 25 June: Prime @ 7:20 am; Terce @ 11:10 am; and 
Vespers @ 4:30 pm 

 Sunday, 25 June: Coffee Hour after 11:30 am Holy Mass 
 Wednesday, 28 June: Holy Hour @ 5:00 – 6:00 pm; Compline @ 

7:15 pm 
 Saturday, 1 July: First Saturday 
 Sunday, 2 July: Prime @ 7:20 am; Terce @ 11:10 am; and 

Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Tuesday, 4 July: Holy Mass @ 7:00 am 
 Tuesday, 4 July: Rectory Office Closed 

 Wednesday, 5 July: Holy Hour @ 5:00 – 6:00 pm; Compline @ 
7:15 pm 

 Friday, 7 July: First Friday 

 Sunday, 9 July: Prime @ 7:20 am; Terce @ 11:10 am; and 
Vespers @ 4:30 pm 

 Wednesday, 11 July: Holy Hour @ 5:00 – 6:00 pm; Compline @ 
7:15 pm 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
PILGRIM VIRGIN MARY STATUE 2023 
06/04-06/11 Hayes   06/11-06/18 Schuette 
06/18-06/25 Filla      06/25-07/02 Petrick  
07/02-07/09 Stolarski 07/09-07/16 Henry 
07/16-07/23 Alexander 07/23-07/30 Kiser 
07/30-08/06 Buyle  08/06-08/13 Agnew 

08/13-08/20 Leljedal 08/20-08/27 Grizzle  
08/27-09/03 Turntine  09/03-09/10 Wisniewski 
09/10-09/17 Kelly  09/17-09/24 Jones 
09/24-10/01 Holman  10/01-10/08 Carapella 
10/08-10/15 Cook  10/15-10/22 Hayward 
10/22-10/29 Fowler 10/29-11/05 Blum 
11/05-11/12 Haulard 11/12-11/19 Catalano 
11/19-11/26 Kenney 11/26-12/03 Raymond 
12/03-12/10 Hayes   12/10-12/17 Schuette 
12/17-12/24 Filla      12/24-12/31 Petrick  
 
Drop off and pick up the statue at back of church. Place bag on the floor to left of 
the Oratory table. To join the schedule or be taken off contact Sharon 
Alexander: saalexa@sbcglobal.net 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, 19 June – St. Juliana Falconieri 

12:15 pm: Rita Okwuashi (d) 
 

Tuesday, 20 June – Octave of the Most Sacred Heart 
7:00 am: Alexander Okwuashi (d) 
 

Wednesday, 21 June – St. Aloysius Gonzaga 
6:30 pm: Rita Okwuashi (d) 
 

Thursday, 22 June – St. Paulinus of Nola 
7:00 am: Fr. Chad Ripperger 
 

Friday, 23 June – Octave Day of the Most Sacred Heart 
 12:15 pm: Bishop Athanasius Schneider 
 

Sunday, 25 June – 4th Sunday after Pentecost 
6:30 am: Pro Populo 
8:00 am: Fr. Charles Murr 
11:30 am: Rita Okwuashi (d)

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Our Lady of Walsingham, intercede for us who have recourse to thee! 
Ss. Gregory and Augustine, pray for us!     

 
 
 
 
 

~ 06/11/2023 ~ 
 

    ACTUAL 
Weekly Collection Total $ 7,806.45 
Online Giving  $ 4,747.00 
Total    $ 12,553.45 
Needed   $ 11,500.00 (1,053.45) 
Year to Date Total $ 620,955.00 
 



8 June 2023 | 
Ssmi. Corporis Christi   

 CANTORES SANCTI LUDOVICI 

FROM the earliest centuries of the Church’s history, laymen and lesser ministers have established 
different structures to assist their clergy. Among the most ancient and revered of these institutions is 
the Roman Schola cantorum (‘school of singers’), consisting of men devoted to chanting the official 
prayers that Holy Mother Church has always guarded as her richest sources of Grace: the Holy Mass 
and the Divine Office. In keeping with this tradition, Msgr. Morris asked me to look into 
establishing such a Schola as part of the Oratory of Sts. Gregory and Augustine. Just over one year 
later, our Schola received IRS-approved 501(c)(3) status as a non-profit organization under the title 
Cantores Sancti Ludovici.  

By the Grace of God, this status allows us to raise funds so that our Schola may serve the Church as 
a full-time entity. Our principal aim at this time is to enrich the spiritual life of the Oratory’s faithful, 
both families and individual members, in the first place by singing the divine praises on their behalf 
and inviting them to participate in the venerable chants of the Divine Office. It is our hope to offer 
to our parishioners and pilgrims the same daily cycle of liturgical worship that finds glorious 
expression in traditional Benedictine monasteries like Gower and Clear Creek. Building naturally 
upon these liturgical foundations are our intellectual apostolates: courses, lectures, and publications 
on Gregorian chant, medieval theology and Biblical commentaries, Latin, and the liberal arts, all  
offered by respected scholars. 

The tradition of the Schola cantorum, which originated with God’s primary revelation to the Hebrews 
in the Old Testament and which was exquisitely enriched by the Catholic Church for nearly two 
millennia, has gone virtually extinct outside of the monastic setting during the last century. For us 
securely to establish our Schola in St. Louis, it is essential that the Cantores achieve financial stability 
both on a yearly basis and ultimately with an endowment. At this time, we hope that donations for 
our various apostolates will amount to $100,000 annually, to cover the lodging and living expenses 
of two full-time cantors, part-time and guest cantors, a library, and different academic projects.  

If you are interested in donating to our Schola, or if you would like to know how our apostolates can 
benefit you, please do not hesitate to contact me, Nicholas Kalinowski, at info@scholastl.org, or 
(314) 230-6104.   

Please be assured of our prayers before the altar of God! 

In Sancto Ludovico, 
Nicholas Kalinowski, Precentor 
  



I ✥ M ✥ I 

AS OF 1 June, certain members of our men’s Schola (Cantores Sancti Ludovici) have been blessed to 
make their abode in the house directly next to the Oratory. Apart from enabling us to offer the 
faithful of our community a more regular participation in the public celebration of the Divine 
Office, these lodgings present us the opportunity to establish a communal life for the Schola as 
Catholic laymen rooted in liturgical prayer, theological study, and teaching the liberal arts.  
 

We are now in the process of furnishing this home as a traditional space that is fit, not simply for 
living, but for sacred study and contemplative prayer. To this end, we are in need of a variety of 
items, which are listed below. If you happen to have any of these for sale or donation, we would be 
immensely grateful if you could send photographs of them to us at info@scholastl.org.  

✥ Large wooden dining room set (8+)  
✥ Crucifixes and antique religious items 
✥ Persian-style rugs 
✥ Antique-style sofa 
✥ Wingback chairs 
✥  Nightstand 
✥ Antique desk 
✥ Coffee table 
✥ Wooden bookshelves 
✥ Lamps and Floor lamps 
✥ Garbage baskets (wicker or wood) 
✥ Patio furniture (wood, wicker, or metal) 
✥ Cookware and kitchen utensils 
✥ Dishes, silverware, glassware 
✥ Tea set or coffee set 
✥ Toaster or toaster oven 
✥ Books (liturgy, theology, devotional, history, Latin & classics, English literature, etc.) 
✥ Car or van 
 
  





Michael B. Dixon, M.D. and SSM Health 
are pleased to welcome 

Jessica Jenkins, M.D. 
Continuing to follow the call of Humanae Vitae and    
utilizing medical and surgical NaProTechnology for 

over 27 years 
314-842-7910 

1011 Bowles Avenue, Suite G10, Fenton, MO 
On the campus of SSM Health St. Clare Hospital 

Sunday Missal Service • 1012 Vermont St. • Quincy, Illinois • 800-635-0622 • www.sundaymissal.com •  justin@sundaymissal.com

Todd Grizzle, CFA, AIF 

FIDUCIARY ADVISORS INC.

REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR
We Provide Solutions,  

We Don’t Sell Products 
www.fiduciaryadv.com 

314‐726‐5110          tgrizzle@fiduciaryadv.com 
Financial planning for individuals  • 
 401(k) consulting for employers  • 

Fee‐only (no commissions)  • 
Low cost index investing  • 

 Helen Gelhot, M.D. 

Advanced Wellness 
Internal Medicine 

314.576.0094

Alex Filla
Premier Real Estate Agent 

Vedenhaupt Team 
Oratory Member 

afilla@cbphomes.com 
Office: 636-231-3122 • Cell: 636-390-2121

Powered by Coldwell Banker Premier

Phillip Buckley, DDS 
Schedule Your Appointment! 

  636-629-1103
stclairfamilydentistry.com 

525 E. Springfield Road • St. Clair, Missouri 

“Service is our specialty 
        at an affordable price.”

www.twomikescatering.com 
314-752-5800

Knights of Columbus (“KofC”) offers life insurance, annuities, long-term care insurance and disability income insurance products. For costs, terms, conditions and complete details 
regarding these products, please contact your agent directly or call KofC at 1-800-380-9995. Products may vary by state. Insurance solutions are available to eligible KofC members 
in the U.S. and Canada. Knights of Columbus is located at: 1 Columbus Plaza, New Haven, CT 06510. 

Faith guides your life, why  
not your financial decisions? 

By entrusting the Knights of Columbus with your financial future, you are not merely making a  
decision for the benefit of your family – you are partnering with an organization that has worked to 

preserve life, protected the family, and defended the Catholic faith for more than 140 years.

LIFE INSURANCE  •  DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE  •  LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE  •  RETIREMENT ANNUITIES

Discover our Catholic difference.  
Thank you for your business and continued 
support. Contact your agent to learn more.

 Jim Ferris, FICF,  Field Agent 
314-276-9316 • james.ferris@kofc.org
(North of the Oratory)

 Gabe Jones, FICF, CLTC Field Agent 
 (Parishioner) 

314-370-6839 • gabe.jones@kofc.org
(South of the Oratory)

 Tim Buback, FICF, CLTC, Field Agent 
 (Parishioner) 

636-400-7544 • timothy.buback@kofc.org  
(South of the Oratory)
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